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I. Welcome & Introductions 

 The meeting was called to order at 7:10pm. There were 18 parents in attendance, with 

RH Board of Education representative Diane McBride and Roth Principal Kerry Macko.  

II. Principal’s Report – Kerry Macko 

 SkyZone has Teacher PTO/PTA Appreciation Night on Tuesday, October 8th from 4-

8pm; 60-minute free jump with Student ID.  

 Student Council starting strong; working on communications; Pirates Day is tomorrow 

(posters in school) to celebrate “Talk like a Pirate” 

 

 October 23rd is College & Career Night for 8th Grade parents; one meeting for 8th grade 

parents at Roth; counselors from Burger and Roth will present together 

 During week of October 15th, will screen “Screenagers” (about digital citizenship); 

viewing the following week at Burger 

 Open House is scheduled for September 25th; will be a meet-and-greet atmosphere; can 

also sign up for Parent/Teacher conferences (7th grade parent/teacher conferences will be 

with teacher team; 8th & 9th grade parent/teacher conferences will be 1:1, similar to the 

SHS) 

III. Approval of May Minutes 

 No changes requested.  Kim Tanner motioned to accept; Lucieann Stollery seconded.  

IV. Treasurer’s Report – Mark Tanner 

Expenses for Teacher Appreciation were ~$122. The balance as of September 18, 2017 

was approximately $3,230.85.  

V. District Committee Reports 

District Parent Advisory Committee (DPAC) 

 Size differences between Roth and Burger due to letting parents elect to keep their 

kids with their previous school (~140 student difference) 

 Looking for reps for Budget Advisory Committee (BAC) and Instructional Space 

Council.  Melissa Holahan serving as Roth rep for Space Committee.  Need to 

confirm Roth reps for BAC. 

 Board has kicked off search for new Superintendent; Dr. Graham retiring at the 

end of the school year. Survey at beginning of October.  

 Priorities have been laid out for the year --- 

http://www.rhnet.org/district.cfm?subpage=34.  

http://www.rhnet.org/district.cfm?subpage=34
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 For awareness, there was discussion about what the bus rule should be regarding 

drop-off for Grades 4-6 – maintain eye contact with someone at home or let the 

children be alone at home.  

BAC / RHMPA / SDM – Haven’t met yet 

VI. Board Update – Diane McBride 

With respect to District Priorities: 

 Will be doing a parent survey on Special Education that will inform the work of 

the district. The goal is to improve Special Ed students’ growth measurements.  

 Will be taking a similar approach with diversity. 

Board is grateful to everyone that helped with the reconfiguration, which was very 

successful. 

Dan White from BOCES #1 will be leading the Superintendent Search. Quick Links on 

website links to a letter that provides an overview of the search process. See 

http://www.rhnet.org/news.cfm?story=3760. Parents should provide feedback into the Search by 

responding to the survey to be coming out October 2nd. Board looking for candidate that will live 

in the RH district. All stakeholder groups will be engaged in the Search.  

VII. Open Discussion – Kudos / Concerns / Challenges 

 Activities 

o There was a question about whether there would be an 8th Grade Activity 

Night. Principal Macko indicated that the activities would be set with the 

advice of Student Council.  Update post-meeting: Roth Activity Night will be 

held on October 13th to end the Spirit and Homecoming Week!  Student 

Council may ask Parent Group for assistance. 

o May consider doing a Club Fair.  

 

 Creating a new culture for the Jr. High Schools 

o 9th Grade lounge with Donkey Kong, Foosball, Pinball and new seating will 

be available soon.  

o Hoping to get picnic tables for kids to go outside.  

o Homecoming – 9th graders will not be bused to the SHS. Jr. High Schools and 

SHS will have same Spirit Days, in coordination with the SHS.  Homecoming 

game will be publicized as a community event.  

 Roth & Burger section at the football game 

 

 New process about emailing students rather than calling the classroom 

o Chromebooks don’t alert the students when they receive an email 

o Students don’t check email regularly 

o In some classes, students are asked to put their Chromebooks away (science 

labs, for example) 

http://www.rhnet.org/news.cfm?story=3760
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o Trying this out to minimize interruptions to the classroom 

o Update post-meeting: Roth is reminding students to check their email at least 

twice daily, homeroom and lunch are good times.  There are communications 

going to students via email not only about picking up belongings from the 

main office.  This is an aspect of digital citizenship the school will be working 

on with the students this year. 

 

 Gym makeups are required now but are really intended to address students who might 

go down to the Nurse’s Office to get out of gym 

 

 How does the school decide when to inform the students about safety concerns? 

o Sherriff’s Office was simply visiting the building one day 

o Situation last week (on Thursday), communications are coordinated by the 

district; #1 concern is always safety of the students 

 

 Opening of schools – question about lack of paper that came home; teachers using 

their website vs. paper; Ms. Macko encouraged students to have active engagement in 

their classroom vs. just reviewing the syllabus and Code of Conduct 

 

 School start times have been a very difficult adjustment for the Jr. High kids 

o Small adjustments in pickup / drop-off times are made by drivers fine-tuning 

their route 

o Most students come in by 6:45am (or soon after) and school only starts at 

7:15am; kids have limited supervision; Principal Macko looking for 

opportunities for the kids to be engaged (intramurals, Dedicated Voices, etc.) 

o Board is hearing the feedback from parents and will use this year to evaluate 

what potential changes can be made in future years 

 

 Hallways congested; no staggered bells; entire 400 wing is full sometimes during 

transitions; going to have students go through the cafeteria to help with congestion; 

hopeful that these changes will help with traffic jam 

 

 Given the early / late lunch times, kids should know that they can have snacks and 

water during classes; they will be told by the teacher if they expressly cannot (in 

science labs, for example). 

VIII. Meeting adjourned Next Meeting – October 16th, 6:30pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Samantha Singhal, Secretary 

 

Attachments: 

Treasurer’s Report 

Open House / Curriculum Night 

Minutes of May 10, 2017 Meeting 

https://goo.gl/zrxdkC













